Veteran’s For Peace, Clarence Kailin Chapter 25, Madison, WI
www.MadisonVFP.org
February 20, 2013 General Membership Meeting minutes
 Meeting Chair Lincoln Grahlfs opened the meeting at 6:02 PM.  Lincoln read the VFP Statement of Purpose. In lieu of the usual “hat,” the VFP “direct fund bank pouch” is circulated. Members attending also include members John Carey, Paul McMahon, Larry

Orr, Jeff Goldstein, Francis Wiedenhoeft, Phil Fransen, Steve Books, and VPF Member Norm Aulabaugh from Janesville, WI.

 Treasurer’s Report – Paul reports of funds through Jan. 31st.  As the budget was adopted in January, cash outlays to fund Chapter events are pending.  The fund had $ 1,400 added for a total of $ 3,600 for the last fund drive which had 66 contributors bringing the checkbook total to $ 6,000. The scholarships, park fees for the Memorial Mile, and Steve’s WNPJ position will be coming due that will put a major dent in the fund.  However, the mid-year fund will aid in the expenditure recovery.  There were 66 contributors for the last round of funding appeal. The WNPJ fund for Steve’s position will most likely be in 2 installments.  The report was accepted by the membership.

 Committee Reports
 Counter Recruiting – Larry Orr reports that he met up with a Middle Eastern History Teacher at East High School and that mention of VFP will be occurring, along with some history lessons.

Scholarship – Paul reports on the budgeting of 6 – $ 500.00 VFP Scholarships via David Giffey at rural High Schools, plus the $ 1,200 VFP Scholarship for a Malcolm Shabazz High School student going to MATC.

Website – Fran reports on her new effort with the website from WordPress classes and thanks the Membership for being able to attend. Fran will be working on the website, and welcomes input to going to her for the site, as in putting a link to the National VFP page for registration.  She will also be loading up local pictures, other materials, and stresses that whatever is sent to her should be in edited condition, or in a final state.  There will also be a conference page with updates for local events.  We have the host site until 2014 with Go Daddy. Requests are ready to be taken in, and the local VFP Chapter 25 Facebook page is an option too.

Newsletter – Same status as before.  Still looking for an editor.

2013 VFP Convention – John reports that Judy Minor is really helping out in a big way. A telephone conference is scheduled for next week and anyone with concerns is welcome to dial in. The National VFP is in the process of hiring 2 people to put the convention program together. The committee is looking for info. on advertisement pricing, and local sponsors, and volunteers to go out and ask businesses for possible ad. purchase.

Memorial Mile/Day – John reports a work session for marker repair on Sat. March 2 at Phil’s Garage.

 New Business
 New Chapter Bylaw Change Amendment recommendation. As recommended by the current Chap. 25 Board, a new amendment to eliminate chapter offices, change to Article IV Conduct of Business, to an ad hoc committee/steering committee (loose structure) is recommended. Lincoln reads the changes for the Bylaw change. The changes were published. John moves to amend to bylaws as stated, motion – summarized to amend the bylaws as stated to have all members who are interested to discuss and write an agenda at a meeting two weeks in advance of the General Membership Meeting.  Discussion on the motion ensues with clarification by Lincoln.  Lincoln also reports that VFP Chapter 61 of St. Louis, MO does the same thing.  John reports that it’s a more democratic way to include the membership for discussion of matters.  The motion passes un
 New Business continued. –

 John Kailin request for Long Shadows book inventory – Paul will be in contact with John, and the Chapter was in agreement that John Kailin should be able to have his collection available to sell at the convention, or the Chapter will purchase his books on hand, if needed.

 2013 St. Patrick’s Day Parade – Via an e-mail from Barb Smith at MAPC, the St. Patrick’s Day Parade applications are open.  The parade will take place on the Capitol Square at 1:30 PM on Sunday, March 17, 2013. The Chapter made a motion to apply for a permit to be in the parade.  The motion passes unanimously.
 Other Business – Paul reported that the Drones Fund started by David Soumis received a check for $ 50.00 for the VFP Chapter 25 Drone education fund.  A discussion was held on the prospects of how to use the fund, possibly having the fund available for the Convention in a workshop setting.

 Announcements
 Paul also reported that a former bill issue from MATC for the use of the meeting space has been resolved, and no charges for use of the meeting room will be administered.

Bradley Manning events on Feb. 23.

Work detail at Phil’s March 2.

Next meetings – set Agenda March 6, 2013, 5:30 PM, 2013 Convention Committee on Thursday, March 7, Capitol Lakes, at 6:00 PM.

MAPC meetings at the Wilmar Center 1st and 3rd. Tuesday’s at 6:30 PM.

 Adjournment
Meeting adjourned at approx. 7:36 PM.

MinuVeterans For Peace, Clarence Kailin Chapter 25, Madison, WI
                                    Agenda – General Membership Meeting
                 6:00 PM, March 20, 2013, room 232, 240, Downtown Madison College (MATC)
 

I.          Call to order/introductions – John Carey, Meeting Chair
II.        Reading of the VFP Statement of Purpose – VFP meeting volunteer
III.       Pass the VFP “Hat”
IV.       Review of the February general membership meeting minutes
V.        Treasurer’s Report – Mr. Paul McMahon
 
VI.       Committee Reports
            a. Counter Recruiting
            b. Scholarship
            c. Website, www.MadisonVFP.org – Fran’s update –
            d. VFP Newsletter
            e. VFP 2013 Convention update – 
            f. Memorial Mile/Memorial Day – Phil, Steve
            h. Tabling –
 
VII.     Old Business
            a. Kailin book purchase for tabling
 
VIII.    New Business
            a. WORT Radio (89.9 fm) donation, $ 100.00 suggested?
            b. Chair selection at Gen. Membership Meetings 
            c. Possible earlier start time (5:00pm) for Ad-Hoc VFP Board meetings
            d. Any other business.
IX.       Announcements
            a. Dane County “Vets Ride with Pride” Program
            b. Upcoming Memorial Mile/Memorial Day Planning Committee meeting
            c. others
 
X.        Adjournment
 
 
 
 
Agenda’s are made on the 1st Wednesday’s of each month by the VFP Ad-hoc Board (any VFP member participation) input. Meetings are held at 5:30 PM in the conference room, 4th Floor, 122 State St.
tes by Books

